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Legislative Updates  

Councilmember Joey Manahan 

introduced Resolution 15 -79, CD1 

during the April 2nd Transportation 

Committee meeting which re-

quests the HART to voluntarily meet 

regularly with City and State lead-

ers to provide and report on rail 

construction, financial, revenue, 

and budgetary updates.  

For the publicõs interest and to 

urge transparency, this Resolution 

requests HART officials to voluntarily 

make the arrangements to meet 

and provide reports to the City 

Council Chair and Budget Chair, 

Mayor, Director of Budget and Fis-

cal Services, Senate President, 

Speaker of the House of Represent-

atives, Chair of the Senate Ways 

and Means Committee, Chair of 

the House Finance Committee, 

Governor, and State director of 

Budget and Finance.  

During the Transportation Commit-

tee meeting, the Deputy Director 

of the Department of Transporta-

tion Services and Chair of the HART 

Board of Directors both testified in 

support to Resolution 15 -79, CD1. 

The legislation passed 1st reading 

and was sent to the April Council 

meeting for adoption.  

In a Special Council Meeting held 

on Wednesday, April 1, the Honolulu 

City Council voted to support the 

extension of the general excise and 

use taxes. Bill 23 (2015), which 

passed first reading, was proposed 

in anticipation of the state approv-

ing an extension of the 0.5 percent 

General Excise Tax for rail. It replac-

es the December 31, 2022 sunset on 

the GET surcharge with another 

date that the Hawaii State Legisla-

ture and Governor will decide dur-

ing this Legislative Session. Both the 

Honolulu Authority for Rapid Trans-

portationõs Executive Director and 

CEO Dan Grabauskas, and Board of 

Directors Chairman Ivan Lui Kwan 

were present during the hearing to 

testify in support for the extension.  

At the committee on Budget on 

April 1, 2015, members of the 

committee reported out Bill 11 

(2015), for passage on second 

reading as amended in its CD1 

form.  

The purpose of this legislation is 

to allow limited advertising in 

City Parks. Specifically, it would 

allow indoor advertising in City 

park facilities including com-

mercial advertising, or other ad-

vertising that proposes a com-

mercial transaction. Banners 

that include political prejudices, 

promotes or appeals to racial, 

religious, or ethnic prejudice, or 

violence will all be prohibited.  

If passed the Departments of 

Parks and Recreation and 

Budget and Fiscal Services may 

adopt rules, in accordance with 

Hawaii Revised Statues (HRS) 

Chapter 91, for implementation, 

administration and enforce-

ment of this section. On April 22, 

2015, the legislation will be 

heard during Council Meeting 

where public testimony will be 

available.    
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Advertising in City Parks  
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Sister City Relationship 

with the City of  

Candon, Philippines  
 
 
 

 
 

Resolution 15 -42 was adopted 

by the City Council during the 

March 11 Council Meeting, 

which established a sister city 

relationship with the City of 

Candon, Philippines.  

During the Business, Economic, 

Development and Tourism 

Committee Meeting, the Execu-

tive Director of the Mayorõs Of-

fice of Economic Development 

testified in support given that 

there was an abundance of 

information that tied the City of 

Candon and Honolulu. This in-

cludes: similar interests, oppor-

tunities for cultural exchanges, 

trade, and commerce, tourism 

exchanges and a historic rela-

tionship between the cities.  

The City of Candonõs relation-

ship with Honolulu began in 

1905 when fifteen Ilocano work-

ers from Candon came to Hon-

olulu to work in the sugarc ane 

plantations. The relationship be-

tween the two cities have re-

mained strong. Currently, there 

are numerous groups in both 

Honolulu and Candon that are 

working directly together to ac-

tively support cultural, econom-

ic, and educational ties be-

tween the communities.  

City Inspects Newly Refurbished  

Play Apparatus in Salt Lake  

City Councilmembers with  Maria Etrata, 
Bernadette Fajardo, Helen Go, Aurelio  

Agcaoili, and Alex Vergara 

Mahalo!  
Mahalo to the Department of Trans-

portation Services for amending a 

work order to include the extension 

of the painted traffic island on Ala 

Napunani Street, mauka of Ala Ha-

hanui Street. This will inform motorists 

that parking is prohibited in the ar-

ea. Mahalo for addressing our con-

stituentõs concern. 

 On March 20, 2015, Councilmember Joey Manahan and the 
Department of Parks and Recreation (DPR) Director Michele 
Nekota, inspected the newly refurbished play apparatus in Salt 
Lake District Park.  
 As part of Mayor Kirk Caldwellõs initiative to invest in our parks, 
DPR has begun refurbishing aging and damaged play appa-
ratus.  The refurbishment process is much faster and less expen-
sive than a full replacement, and the result is equipment that 
looks brand new and is available for keiki to enjoy much sooner 
than would otherwise be possible.  
 In the Mayorõs 2015 State of the City Address last month, 
Mayor Caldwell announced a new kakou for our parks initiative, 
in which 16 play apparatuses and 24 bathrooms with be refur-
bished in the next 12 months.   


